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DECEMBER 2017
CLASSROOM NEWS

Ms. Evelyn – Music
Well, it’s almost Christmas time!!!

The children and I will be very busy this month preparing for an exciting Christmas Program: “Advent – Waiting for Baby Jesus”.   This year the Christmas Program will be held on Thursday December 14, at 9:30 A.M. in the Sanctuary.  This is a new day and time for our program.  There will still be school through Tuesday 12/19 the following week with Christmas parties happening on that day.  Please see your individual teacher for information.   I pray that each of you has a Blessed Christmas, remembering our Savior’s birth.

Ms. Heather – Primary
From Ms. Amy: Dear Families, Thank You for sharing your Littles with me! It was very hard when I left after packing everything up on Feast Day. You have a wonderful bunch of children! I Love them all! I know God has me where He has called me. I also know Ms. Heather is exactly who He called to take over!

From Ms. Heather: Parents I am so excited to be working with your kids -- getting to know their personalities and knowing how we work together.  Our first week was great, and it went by fast!!  The next month is going to fly by with all that is going on.  We will be working on Christmas crafts and our Jesse Tree Ornaments.  Make sure to check the tree out. We will also focus on the color green and the shape star.  Break will be here before we know it. 
Ms. Andrea – Primary
Ready or not... the holiday season is well under way! Thank you to everyone who helped make our Thanksgiving Feast a success! The auction baskets turned out beautiful, and the food was amazing! We have so much to be thankful for! 

December is going to be a busy month! We will focus on the color green and learn what a triangle looks like.  We will make ornaments to hang on the Jesse tree and learn all about the wonderful birth of Jesus Christ. I have several fun songs prepared for us to learn and sing as well. We will end the year with our wonderful Christmas Program! The children have been working so hard with Ms. Evelyn.  Let the fun begin!!

Ms. Lisa– Threes/Fours  

I love the Christmas season, and I look forward to sharing this special time with the children and families here at Grace School.  Our Fruit of the Spirit for December is joy, and we will find many opportunities to share our joy during Advent.  We will explore the Christmas story through story baskets, ornaments, and crafts.  Creating our ornaments for the Jesse tree will be great fun!  The learning continues as we focus on the letters M and N, and experience the color green and the shape star through crafts and projects.  The children love practicing yoga each week, as well as learning Spanish.  Our lima bean plants are growing, and we will continue to observe them.  I look forward to sharing our Christmas program with all of you on the 14th!  We will celebrate the reason for the season with our class Happy Birthday Jesus party on the 19th, complete with a Christmas mission opportunity for the children.  May you be surrounded by Christmas blessings during this magical season!
Ms. Debra - Threes/Fours
What a Thanksgiving feast we had! Our silent auction was a hit! Thank you to Heather Clark for heading up our baskets and everyone who contributed; they turned out wonderful.

 December will be a short and very busy month. We will be working on our Jesse Tree decorations every week and getting ready for an exciting Christmas program. Look for more information on our breakfast Christmas party and our school program.

Student progress reports will be going home this month. Please remember to sign and return them to me. If you would like a parent teacher conference there will be a sign-up sheet.

If you have any questions or concerns please feel free to talk to me at any time. I try to keep you updated on a daily basis of how your angel is doing in school, but remember my door is always open. It is such a pleasure to have each and every one of them in my class; I am truly blessed. Happy birthday blessings to Amber on December 11th!
Ms. Margaret W. – Pre K                                                                                                                                    
Hello all! What a wonderful Thanksgiving Feast we had at Grace. It was so wonderful to see everyone's loved ones at the meal before the holiday. Everything was so yummy! I can't thank you enough for all the effort and contributions that went towards our class raffle basket too. The donations raised by all of the baskets helps our school so much.

We are now looking forward to celebrating Christmas. The kids are already so excited! Throughout the next few weeks of Advent we will enjoy time singing holiday songs, making crafts, treats, and ornaments. Our main focus will of course be the birth of Jesus--the true meaning of Christmas. Each week your child will bring home an ornament that we made in class together. We use these ornaments to decorate our school Jesse Tree. There are lots of exciting events happening this month too. Grace had a float in the Christmas Stroll in Georgetown on December 2.  Our Christmas program will be Thursday, Dec.14 at 9:30 a.m. Come enjoy the beautiful story and songs! We will have our Christmas party on the last day of school before the holiday--December 19. Please see our party sign-up sheet outside our room.  Student progress reports and optional conferences will be after the Christmas holiday in January. Whooo! It's going to be a fast-paced, exciting fun-filled month! We have a lot to be grateful for and so many blessings--mainly your children. Thank you for sharing them with me!

We have several birthdays this month too---all 3 of our girls: Lily Aaronson 12/3, Emma Kahan 12/11, and Juliette Weinert 12/15. Happy birthday sweet girls! 

Ms. Margaret C. – Pre K

“It’s beginning to look a lot like Christmas,” at Grace School!  Classrooms will be busy making ornaments, Christmas music will be coming out loud and clear, and lots of excitement will be in the air.  We will be making ornaments for our Jesse tree at school, hearing stories about the birth of baby Jesus, and having lots of fun with our friends.


We will continue with our letter writing, cutting and gluing, learning about holidays and traditions, and counting the days ‘til Christmas.  It will be a busy month and getting ready for our Christmas program on December 14th.  We will have a special day on Tuesday, December 19th. I will be visiting with the moms about our Christmas party. 


Thank you all for your help and support for our Family Feast in November.  What a wonderful day that was seeing all the families together.


Birthday wishes go out to Adele Wolter on December 5th and Molly Johnston on December 22nd.
Ms. Diane – Pre K
This first semester has flown by!  Learning all about turkeys and Thanksgiving was so much fun.  The Thanksgiving feast was very yummy, and our class basket was a huge success!  Thank you to everyone for providing donations, and especially to Lindsey Smith for putting the basket together!  And thanks to Kathryn Shumate for donating two additional baskets!

We will be spending December learning the true meaning of Christmas, the birth of baby Jesus.  We will be making ornaments and other precious Christmas crafts.  Each week we will be hanging ornaments on the Jesse Tree.  We will also continue working through our “Handwriting Without Tears” workbook. Our school Christmas program will be Thursday, December 14th at 9:30.  Our class Christmas party, and last day of school, will be Tuesday, December 19th.  I will be putting out a sign-up sheet soon for our Christmas party lunch.  The first day back after Christmas is Monday, January 8th.  

Have a safe and happy Christmas break!

Ms. Ellen – Kindergarten

The Kindergarten room is busy expanding skills in the four core learning areas. In the reading core we have mastered 32 High Frequency Words and can read decodable readers using those words. As a class we have completed 7 stories. The study of phonics finds our class having only 8 more letters left to complete the study of beginning/median/ending sounds of the alphabet. After the winter break, we will start part II of our Reading program which involves learning short and long vowel sounds. During Math we have concentrated on counting to 20 and writing our numbers to 15. Our art sessions will include making Dab Dot D’s, Dottie the Dog, Viney Vine V’s, Design a Van, and Woodies Covered W’s and Crayon Resistance Spider Webs. Future art projects will involve making more alphabet art. As you can see our days in Kindergarten are full of learning and getting ready for their big step of going to First grade. I am so very proud of all my students. They work so hard at learning new and sometimes challenging skills. God’s blessings to them and their supporting parents. Special shout out to Victory on December 2nd and to Gia who celebrates her birthday on December 29th. Happy holidays to you and your families.
Merry Christmas from your Grace Episcopal School family!

“Christmas gift suggestions: 
To your enemy, forgiveness.
To an opponent, tolerance.
To a friend, your heart.
To a customer, service.
To all, charity.
To every child, a good example.
To yourself, respect." -Oren Arnold
